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TODAY:  Peter Weiss reviews a study of the association of SIDS and overheating.   The National SIDS Alliance offers strong advice regarding play pens for babies.   Pat's Page highlights grieving needs.


+++++


THE SIDS JIGSAW PUZZLE:


HAS ANOTHER PIECE BEEN FOUND?
Somebody once compared the search for the reasons for SIDS with a huge jigsaw puzzle.  Slowly, researchers find the individual parts and, once found, they have to decide where the pieces fit into the puzzle itself.  The puzzle increases in size and complexity as new pieces are found, and new holes appear and need to be filled. Often there appears to be a long time between finding once piece and the next.  This has been the situation over the past 12 months. Where is the next piece coming from?

   Then quite unexpectedly it is there, ready to be slotted into the puzzle.  The latest piece arrived courtesy of a paper by Dr. Patricia Franco and her co-workers at the University Children's Hospital in Brussels, Belgium.  (Franco P. et al, "Ambient Temperature is Asso-ciated with Changes in Infants' Arouseability from Sleep" in Sleep, 2001, 24 (3) 325-329).

  Patricia Franco is part of a team headed by the distinguished SIDS researcher, Professor Andre Franco. They run a very active sleep laboratory.  Over the years they have attempted to put some substance to the various theories surrounding SIDS.  Their overall hypothesis is that SIDS occurs when the infant fails for some reason to arouse. Therefore, investigating arousal thresholds under various conditions might provide some useful information which can be compared with epidemiological studies.

   One of the cornerstones of SIDS risk management is that parents are advised not to let their baby get too hot while sleeping.  The SIDS Alliance uses the headline: "Be careful not to overheat your baby." Epidemiological studies have consistently shown that babies sleeping in hot rooms and/or with too many blankets are at a significantly higher risk of SIDS.  However, although there has been a great number of papers published regarding temperature and sleeping babies, we do not really know why this recommendation "works."  Patricia Franco and colleagues have provided another missing piece for the jigsaw.

   They selected 62 infants who were born at term to non-smoking parents, with no family history of SIDS.  The average age at the time of the study was 11 weeks.  Half of the infants were allowed to sleep in a room at 24 Centigrade [76 Fahrenheit] and half at 28 C [86 F].  All infants slept in their usual supine position and were hooked up to a battery of sensing & monitoring devices. Studies were carried out from 9 pm to 6 am.

   At predetermined points during the 9-hour study period, a noise was presented to each ear of the sleeping baby.  The noise level could be varied by 10 dB from 50dB to 100 dB.  When a behavioral wakening occurred--that is, when the child opened its eyes and/or cried, the noise challenge was interrupted and the level of noise noted.

   They found that the children who were sleeping in a room held at 28 needed a significantly higher level of noise to be aroused than the children sleeping at 24.  This finding was especially true during the last 3 hours of the 9-hour period.  In other words, children sleeping in the hotter room were more difficult to arouse and wake up between 3 and 6 am than those in the cooler room.

   Curiously, these findings only

occured in rapid eye movement sleep (REM) and not in NREM (non rapid eye movement sleep), but this may be a function of the fact that during NREM sleep the auditory thresholds were higher than the 100 dB limit set in the study.  Dr. Franco mentions a number of technical caveats to her results.  However, she concludes: "Despite the limitations of our study, it can be postulated that overheating adds to the difficulty to arouse from sleep, particularly during the late hours of the night."  She then adds in the cautious way of most SIDS researchers:  "It remains to be evaluated whether the present findings contribute to our understanding of the mechanisms leading to some cases of unexpected infant deaths during sleep."

   I believe she HAS contributed to our understanding, and therefore has provided another piece of the jigsaw. Despite this, the message still remains, and is confirmed by the latest research:  "Be careful not to overheat your baby."

--Peter P W Weiss, Vice President Research, International Children Medical Research Association, UK Office. E-mail: <ppwweiss@compuserve.com>


+++++

NEW CAMPAIGN FOR SAFE INFANT SLEEP
   According to The U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC), more than 200 babies have died in playpens since 1988.  Almost 100 of these infants were lying on soft bedding or improper or extra mattresses.  More than 70% of these babies were less than 12 months old; of them 26 died at daycare.  

   Many caregivers use playpens as places for babies to both sleep and play.  These findings emphasize that safe sleeping guidelines must be followed for playpens as well as for the babies' cribs: placing babies on their backs on firm flat mattresses, without extra or other soft bedding such as pillows, quilts, or comforters.

   To educate caregivers, CPSC and Mattel, Inc. are launching a "Sleep Safe, Play Safe" campaign, which includes a public service announcement to 3,400 radio stations nationwide. CPSC will also contact practicing pediatricians and organizations that educate parents. Mattel will send out more than a million posters and brochures  

   It is important to remember that risk factors are not causes of SIDS, but are believed to make an infant more vulnerable and increase the possibility of death.  The guidelines are still:

+  Place your baby on the back to sleep at night and naptime. 

+  Use a firm mattress in a safety-approved crib or bassinet.

+  Eliminate fluffy, loose bedding from your baby's sleep area.

+  Keep your baby's face clear of coverings.

+  Be careful not to overheat your baby.

+  Don't allow anyone to smoke around your baby.

+  Educate babysitters, day care providers, grandparents and everyone who cares for your baby about SIDS risk.

From the Media Advisory, Laura L. Reno, Director of Marketing and Public Relations; National SIDS Alliance. 

            +++++

WE ARE SORRY ABOUT THE DEATH OF:

Nathan James Pfeifle

   4-2-01 to 5-9-01

Son of Jennifer & James Pfeifle

   Clinton Township, MI

Grandson of Margie Thompson

    Toledo, OH

Zacory O’Connor

   4-11-01 to 7-29-01

Son of Kelly Dailey & 

Cory O’Connor 

Toledo, OH

           +++++

WE REMEMBER BIRTHDAYS OF:

Robert Gatlin Daggett

   7-24-97 to 10-24-97

Son of Heather & Scott Daggett

Hannah Lynn Hagedorn

   8-1-98 to 12-16-98

Daughter of Lucy & Brent Hagedorn

Marvin Ruffier

   8-2-94 to 11-2-94
Son of Christine & Marvin Ruffier

Tevin Damair Arnold

   8-3-00 to 9-13-00

Son of Tiffany Smith & Kevin Arnold

A-Paris Jaynes

   8-4-96 to 11-19-96

Daughter of Judith Jaynes

Devon Dotson

   8-9-94 to 9-17-94

Son of Katrina & Dallas Dotson

Nathaniel Hancock

   8-9-99 to 10-7-99

Son of Carlissa & John Hancock

Ryan Nagel-Boyd

   8-15-99 to 8-15-99

Son of Rebecca Boyd & John Nagel 

Alexa Nicole Reeves

   8-16-99 to 10-9-99

Daughter of Lori Anne & Karl Reeves

Larnell Wadley

    8-23-00 to 8-24-00

Son of Camiel Wadley &

  Ricardo Horton

Dante Avery Nathaniel Milford

8-27-97 to 11-12-97

Son of Breanna Milford

Jesse Carillo

   8-29-99 to 12-8-99

Son of Kristy Crawford & 

  Jesse Carillo, Sr.

Kylie Pettress

   8-30-98 to 12-3-98

Daughter of Nicole Fields and

  James Pettress 

              +++++

NEW SIDS CD IN OUR LIBRARY

As a sort of theme song for SIDS survivors, “Caressed by Angels” written and performed by Britt Albritton is now available in our library. Thanks to Karen Williams for writing out the words to the song so you can follow along as you listen. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO Jeanine and Richard Shaffer on the birth of Lindsey Marie July 25, sister of Jacob Christian (11-16-99 to 3-8-00)

HEALTH FAIR AT SOUTHWYCK MALL 

   Many thanks to Vicki Meyerholtz, RN, for tending our table August 5 at Southwyck's Family Day at the Mall.  She distributed Safe Baby information and answered questions about practices to reduce the risk of SIDS, such as the Back to Sleep recommendation. 

ANOTHER VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY:
Babies R US near Holland-Sylvania Road and Airport Highway, September 15, 16 from 12-4 p.m., and September 20 from 6 to 8 p.m.  Please help staff a table at their store with information about Safe Baby practices.  It seems as if every other customer is a new or expectant mother, and very much interested in how they can be the best of parents.  Call Pam 

Brower at 897-9880 if you would like to help.  We will furnish supplies and a video for each event.

2001 ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS AVAILABLE
   Ready for immediate use, 2002 Entertainment books are here.  Do contact your past customers, and get the word out to new ones. Again $5.00 of the $25.00 cost will help us with our support network. 

   Past customers have quickly recovered their outlay by using just a few of the many coupons in each book.  Call David Balzer at 419-537-1663 for your copies.


+++++

SIDSNET LISTSERVER ON THE INTERNET
   To talk with other SIDS families 

 <listserv@home.ease.lsoft.com>
NOTE THE WEBSITE FOR SIDSLIST
   To link with SIDS information,  

    <http://www.sidslist.org>  

FOR THE SIDS NETWORK ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER and information about SIDS, SIDS research, U.S. Consumer Products Safety Commission alerts about infant products, pictures of babies, addresses of listservers and support groups throughout the U.S. and abroad, call up <sidsnet@sids-network.org>

TO ACCESS THE NATIONAL SIDS ALLIANCE visit <www.sidsalliance.org> for up-to-date information about research on SIDS, current and future events such as legislative alerts. 

Ascension

And if I go

While you’re still here….

Know that I live on,

Vibrating to a different measure

Behind a thin veil you cannot see through.

You will not see me,

So you must have faith.

I wait for the time we can

Soar together again,

Both aware of each other.

Until then, live your life to its fullest.

And when you need me,

Just whisper my name in your heart,

…I will be there.

By: Colleen Hitchcock

Thoughts for Healing Your

Grieving Heart

Understanding the Needs of

Mourning

Many grief specialists refer to the needs of mourning.  The following is two of the needs and some thoughts behind the needs.

Need #1: Acknowledge the reality of the death.

+ You must gently confront the difficult reality that your baby, your loved one is gone and will never physically be present to you again.

+ When the death is sudden, acknowledging the full reality of the loss may occur over weeks, months and sometimes, years.

+ You must first acknowledge the reality of the loss in your head.  Only over time will you come to acknowledge it in your heart.

+ At times you may push away the reality of your baby’s death, that is NORMAL!  You will come to integrate the reality in doses, as you are ready.

+ Staying busy and avoiding thinking and talking about the death is harmful to your well-being.

+Need #2: Embrace the pain of the loss:

+This need requires that we embrace the pain of our loss—something that we naturally do not want to do.

+ It is easier to avoid, repress or push away the pain of grief than it is to confront it.

+ However, it is only when we can embrace our grief, that we can learn to reconcile ourselves to it.

+ You will probably need to “dose” yourself in embracing your pain.  If you were to allow in all the pain at once, you may not survive.  Embrace only small portions of your pain at different time intervals.

Some ideas to help with the above two needs and to take the first steps in the grieving process:

1) Tell someone about the death today.  Talking about your baby will help you acknowledge the reality of the death.

2) Reach out to someone who doesn’t try to take your pain away but rather will allow you to embrace your pain.

The above has been re-written and excerpted from: Healing Your Grieving Heart – 100 Practical Ideas by Alan D. Wolfert, Ph.D.

NEXT SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS IN TOLEDO

August 14 and September 11, 7:30 in the "Family Room" of The Center for Women's Health, 3148 Central Ave., Toledo.  Parking is free, safe, and convenient.  See the map on the cover.

   We will have supplies available for you to include your baby in our memory book.

   All who have somehow been touched by the sudden unexpected loss of an infant are welcome.  Meetings provide a safe, non-judgmental place to share feelings, where you can speak or be silent, where your privacy is respected.  Whether your loss is recent or years ago, you will find others who know how you feel.  

   For information or if you need a ride, call Milly or David at 419-537-1663.
WHO WE ARE:  Our affiliations, list of board members, claims and disclaimers, etc. are found in our
brochure which is included in each packet to new "subscribers." 

We ask readers who move to send us your new addresses, and those who

wish to be removed from our list to let us know.  When the post office returns a newsletter, we drop that name from our list. 
WE ARE A BRANCH OF SNO  Address:

    SID Network of Ohio

    421 Graham Road, Suite H

    Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44221

New telephone number: 330-929-9911 (or 800-477-7437 for families)

  New FAX number: 330-929-0593 

NEXT MEETING IN OTTAWA, "EMPTY ARMS": A Support Group that addresses Infant and Child Death:

REGARDING OUR NEWSLETTERS:  Editors of other newsletters who wish to quote or reprint any articles, may FAX us at (419) 534-2287 or e-mail       <dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu>
   August 16 at New Creations Lutheran Church, 8127 E. Main St., Ottawa, OH. at 7 pm. Babysitting by advanced request. 

   Contact person: Jane Morgan at Putnam Co. Health Dept., days at  419-523-5608, after 5 pm at 419-943-3771, or email her at <mjlmorgan@bright.net>  
We are delighted to know that some of our stories are appreciated by our readers, and happy to hear when they are quoted or reprinted.

TO CONTRIBUTE STORIES OR POEMS for our Parent/Poetry Page, email Pat Brown at mibrownpat@AOL.Com or call 419-873-8020.

FOR OTHER COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS, call Milly Balzer at 419-537-1663 or email dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu

